Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for February 18, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

February 18, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 18, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:02 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Richard Gokey

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

OATH OF OFFICE – CHIEF SHUEBROOK  The Honorable Victor Fredrick administered the oath of office to Chief Kent Shuebrook. Mrs. McGrath presented Chief Roy with his badge for retirement. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS- The Monocacy Hill Forest Stewardship plan will be presented at the March 4th Supervisor’s meeting. There will be a crime watch meeting on February 19, 2009. The Armed Forces parade will be held in Reading, deadline is April 24 to participate.  
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of February 4, 2009. Motion passed 4-0-1.   Mr. Gokey abstained. 
FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Stepp, to approve the following disbursements:





$  76,199.00 General Fund




$  23,266.55 Sewer Fund

$    6,081.82
Liquid Fuels 

$105,547.37 Total  
      
Motion passed 5-0. 
The Treasurer’s report and the Tax Collector’s report for January were presented to the Board. 
FIRE COMPANIES REPORT 
Mr. Boland stated that a revised lease had been forwarded to his office and delivery of the equipment and the execution of the lease should happen about the same time. Amity Fire Company reported that they had made the first round of FEMA grants. Monarch Fire Company presented their report for the month. They reported that they have made arrangements to house their equipment at Kline’s property when the Monocacy Creek Bridge is closed for repair. 
PLANNING COMMISSION

Blacksmith Subdivision – 90 Day Extension  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90 day extensions. Motion passed 5-0.

Readinger Subdivision Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 5 waivers as recommended by the Planning Commission and approve the plan subject to submission of three sets of digital plans, sewage planning module approval and submission of approved legal descriptions of all easements. Motion passed 5-0. 
EDAC 

The Manager reported that the major focus of the last meeting centered around discussion of Amity’s western industrial site. The group felt they needed to establish broad based parameters of what is desirable for that area and what would benefit the Township. They would then forward on to the Planning Commission. The group discussed briefly the 422 Corridor project. 
EAC 

The Manager reported that he had met with the Superintendent and will be meeting with the Facilities Manager to discuss the school’s waste stream. Mrs. McGrath stated she had met with a school board member and discussed recycling as well. 
RECREATION BOARD 
Risa Marmentello presented proposed changes to the summer camp program. Last year the camp did not fill up to capacity and the program lost money. The Manager suggested opening registration to children in the school district instead of just Amity. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the changes per the memo from the Rec Board. Mr. Yanos stated it was important to fill all the spots in the camp. Mr. Weller suggested that the first few weeks should be for Amity residents only, then open it up to surrounding communities. The Board decided that Amity residents could register in April, then registration would be open to other residents in May. Motion passed 5-0. 
Multi-Municipalities Recreation Facilities and Programs  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the attendance of Joe Rusiewicz at the workshop at a cost of $45. Motion passed 5-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the advertising of the traffic ordinance, removing the stop sign at W. Welsh and Penns and posting the weight limit on Maplewood north of Postal Road. Motion passed 5-0. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

None
NEW BUSINESS

Street Sweeping for 2009   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Weller to approve the proposal by R&S Sweeping at $90 per hour. Motion passed 5-0. 
Pandemic Presentation    Traci Morrison of Amity’s Emergency Management team presented information on Pandemics. She would like to present to other groups in the community. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that execution of right of way agreements for Tollgate Road and Monocacy Creek Interceptor are continuing. He stated that he had applied for an H2O grant for construction of the line. 
The Manager reported that PennDOT will be making safety improvements to signal heads on traffic lights on 422 at Limekiln and Monocacy Creek Roads. The Township only needs to agree to the maintenance of these lights. 

Mr. Lyon will be meeting with emergency personnel regarding the incident on January 16, 2009. 

Kraft Engineering had presented a change order for additional work that was a permit requirement for the Geiger Road Bridge. Mr. Gokey move to approve the change order of $862.15 for additional engineering subject to being payable under the grant. Mr. Weller seconded. Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. 
Chief of Police  

Chief Roy reported on recent Smooth Operator activities. 62 citations were issued on February 13th and 61 on February 18th. The Department is also working on 3 sexual assault cases. 
Supervisors

Mr. Gokey thanked the Board for choosing the new Chief of Police. 
Mrs. McGrath asked the Manager to check into trucks using “jake brakes” early in the morning on Monocacy Creek Road. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

None
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40PM on motion by Mr. Stepp, seconded by Mr. Gokey and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

